SARATOGA COUNTY FIRE ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes
February 29, 2016
7:00 pm

Attendance:

William Crawford 



T/O Ballston

Aaron Dyer (A)



T/O Charlton

Ken Graves (E)


 
T/O Clifton Park

Derek Briner 




T/O Corinth


Alex Rockwell 



T/O Edinburg


Kevin Barkley 



T/O Galway


Stephanie Burwell 



T/O Greenfield


Duane Moulton (A)



T/O Hadley


Art Hunsinger




T/O Halfmoon


Joe Plewinski 




T/O Malta


James Corrigan Jr. 



C/O Mechanicville


Joe Spofford 




T/O Milton


Don Ranck 




T/O Moreau


Thomas Wood
 



T/O Northumberland


Rusty Seastrum 



T/O Providence

Peter Shaw 




C/O Saratoga Springs

Rick Drew 




T/O Saratoga

Tom Rinaldi (E)



T/O Stillwater

Gary Rogers 




T/O Waterford

Robert Brown




T/O Wilton


Ed Tremblay 




Emergency Services


Carl Zeilman 




Emergency Services

Steve Gordon 




Sheriff’s Office

John Cooper OES



Guest

Paul Parker OES



Guest
The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
Chairman Hunsinger called the meeting to order. 

Joe made a motion to accept the January minutes, seconded by Alex, unanimous, approved as written. 
Director – The Tritech contract for the new CAD system has been signed.  We have a meeting scheduled with them and will be discussing, among other items, what information they will need from departments.   Again, it will be 12-18 months before everything is in order.
Chiefs should have received an e-mail/mailed letter regarding template changes (a revised template was passed around for review). A schedule will be set up for Pittsfield Communications to go to departments to make template changes (the County will be paying for the re-programming). A make-up date will be set up in our office if you are unable to make your scheduled date.  If for some reason your radio is not re-programmed, it will be removed from the system and your department will then be financially responsible for Pittsfield Communications to re-program it. 
The microwave connection (network connection) has been completed between Stillwater and Loudenville as a back-up resource if needed.

Pittsfield made adjustments to rectify the ghost paging issues. If you are still experiencing problems, please contact Chuck in our office, 885-2232.
Fire Coordinators across the County have been putting together various meetings and it has been brought to our attention that not all Chiefs know who their FAB representative is or what the Fire Advisory Board does. 
There will be Tier III training in South Glens Falls tomorrow night, about 45 people are registered.

There is an ICS300 class on April12-14. Notices have been sent out and information will be in the newsletter. 
There is a Rail Safety training hosted by the Chlorine Institute and CP Rail on July 14-16.
Fire Coordinator – State training: FF1 started last week, 20 people attending




       

Fire Officer 1 is just finishing, 14 attending




                  

FF1 Select Skills refresher, 15 attending, Wilton                                                                    



       

FF1 Select Skills refresher, 16 attending,  Round Lake

Upcoming scheduled classes:  Fire Behavior Arson Awareness, Eagle Matt Lee, starting March 12

                               

 Fire Police tentatively starting April 12

                               

 Principles of Fire Investigation, announcement to come, starting May 24
Canvas letters have been sent out for Fire Instructor openings. If you are interested or want more details about becoming an instructor, contact Ed Tremblay.

MacBoston 18 is holding their spring training on May 15th.

State code mandates that the FTC be secured, more to come.

The final Mutual Aid plan has been fully approved and will be sent out this week for department sign offs.
Sheriff’s Department – EMS agencies are implementing the 3 minute call acknowledgement before mutual aid is called out.
The Sheriff’s dispatchers will be moving to the back up 911 center for three weeks starting March 28th while remodeling is completed in preparation of the new CAD system.  Please be patient with us. Albany County will be assisting us during the interim.
Chairman – A discussion took place regarding the mutual aid plan revisions and who is involved in the process. 
Just a reminder, the State dictates most of the plan. The FAB will review procedures at the next plan update.
A discussion took place regarding moving the FAB meetings to various locations throughout the County.

The FAB meetings are open to guests and meetings are centrally located.  Issues and concerns should be brought to your department FAB representative (see attendance above).  FAB representatives should bring any issues to the municipalities Elected Official who appointed them as representative, as well as to the FAB meeting for discussion. Meeting minutes are posted to the fire website saratogacountyfire.org and will be 
e-mailed to Chiefs going forward.
The committee assignment list was passed around for review.
Welcome to two new FAB representatives – Jim Corrigan Jr. and Duane Moulton.
Vice Chairman – no new information to report
Hazmat Committee – If you have the opportunity to attend CSX training, I would encourage you to do so.
Mutual Aid – no additional information to report
Personnel Committee – no new information to report
Fire Training Center – no additional information to report
Radio Committee – Mechanicville has requested identifier changes; M39-5 to M39-6 and change M39-5 to E39-5.  Alex made a motion to accept the changes, seconded by Joe, unanimous.
FYI, it is not true that every department will be getting their own TAC channel.

For those departments that sponsor an out of county department, arrangements should be made for the host department to get the radios from them for reprogramming purposes.
The phantom paging issues have been addressed.
Legislative Committee – Please refer to the weekly emailed Capital Bulletin for up to date information.
Budget Committee- no new information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – FASNY sent out an on line survey, please complete and submit it.
Old Business – no additional old business to address
New Business – no new business to address
Good and welfare – Saratoga County’s new Chairman of the Board of Supervisors, Supervisor Arthur “Mo” Wright and Public Safety Chairman Supervisor Paul Lent will be invited to next month’s meeting. 
The next meeting will be March 28th, 7:00pm at the Fire Training Center as the EOC is being used by the Sheriff’s Department.
 Rick made a motion to close the meeting, seconded by, Stephanie, unanimous.

